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CONFERENCE ON THE CONVENTION FOR THE PROTECTION OF ALL PERSONS FROM ENFORCED DISAPPEARANCES
26-27 February 2008, PRETORIA

HOSTED BY LAWYERS FOR HUMAN RIGHTS IN ASSOCIATION WITH 
AIM FOR HUMAN RIGHTS

Lawyers for Human Rights (LHR), in association with Aim for Human Rights, will be hosting a two-day conference on the newly adopted United Nations Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearances on 26-27th February 2008 at the Kievits Kroon Country Estate, East Kameeldrift, Pretoria.  The Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearances was adopted in December 2006 by the UN General Assembly.  Since its opening for signature on 6 February 2007 to date, 72 countries have signed it, including 20 African countries. 
Unfortunately, South Africa has not yet signed it despite its active participation in the discussions prior to its adoption.  At this stage, two countries have ratified the Convention, whilst another 18 ratifications are required before the Convention can enter into force.  If ratified, this Convention would have a number of positive implications for South Africa and the rest of the region. It could provide a powerful tool to prevent disappearances, ensure reparations and help bring those responsible to account at a time when enforced disappearances continue to occur in all parts of the world.

The broad objectives of the forthcoming conference are:

· to reflect on enforced disappearances as a human rights concern in South Africa and Southern Africa;

· to introduce the convention and its mechanisms to selected governmental and non-governmental representatives from South Africa and the SADC region; and 

· to initiate a dialogue between the SA government and civil society on the importance and implications of ratifying this convention. 

Participants will discuss some of the concrete implications that may arise from the convention’s insertion into South Africa’s political and consitutional framework. In particular, the conference will explore the adoption of this Convention within both a post-TRC context and one driven by international security imperatives that could result in basic human rights violations. In essence, the conference aims to facilitate an initial dialogue which could act as a catalyst for future ongoing policy dialogue and debate on the issue.
This conference was sponsored by the European Union’s Conference Workshop Cultural Initiative Fund. Lawyers for Human Rights and Aim for Human Rights express our gratitude to CWCI and the European Union for their support in this initiative. 
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